Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: bus travel assistance for care leavers
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

We would like information on the extent to which your local authority provides care leavers over 18 years in your area with help with the financial costs of local bus travel.  For the purposes of this freedom of information request we are using the definition of “care leaver” contained in The Children (Leaving Care) Act 2000.  This means we are defining them as young people aged 16-25 who were in the care of the local authority for a period of 13 weeks or longer (or periods amounting to 13 weeks) from the age of 14 and were in care on or after their 16th birthday.
1. Does your local authority provide care leavers aged 18-25 with any financial assistance with the costs of local bus travel?

Answer:

Yes, in the form of Bus passes provided to care leavers.
2. If yes can you provide the following information about your policy on providing care leavers with assistance for local bus travel?

· Is help provided to all care leavers or is there qualifying criteria to receive financial assistance for bus travel? If there is qualifying criteria, please provide information on what the qualifying criteria are.

Qualifying Criteria are that travel is required for Educational, Employment or Health reasons on a case-by-case basis.  This could also include travel to important appointments for example, meetings at Job Centre Plus. 

· Does the financial assistance allow care leavers to use buses for free or at a discounted rate on the usual adult price?  If a discounted rate is offered, what percentage discount is available?

No, the Council pre purchases these bus passes. Care Leavers do not have to pay anything for them or services they use.  

· Does the financial assistance provided apply to all bus services or is it limited to those provided at a particular time of day or on particular routes?  If it is limited please provide details of which services the financial assistance is applicable to.

All services within Leicester City any time.  This also includes some travel in the County of Leicestershire.

· Please provide a copy of any written policy you have outlining your policy on providing care leavers with financial assistance with local bus travel.

The Council does not have a specific written policy regarding this aspect of service-provision.  Support with Bus travel is given as part of the Social Care service provided. This is therefore a refusal in accordance with Section 1(1) of the Act, information requested is not held by the Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
